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During my visit to India in July 2009 I had the opportunity to visit Spandana, an organization that strives to address the challenges of children with special needs (physical disable & mentally challenged). Spandana hosts about 40 disabled orphan children, most of who are not in a position to perform their daily routine without help. I was impressed with the selfless dedication and efforts put in by the volunteers at the facility. The active members of the orphanage home - Jitendra Kumar, his wife along with 2 other teachers (a physiotherapist and a speech therapist) have taken upon themselves the task of educating these children. People from the village and from neighboring villages have been graciously supporting this initiative by not only donating cash & food but also donating devices required for speech therapy.

During my visit to the facility, I had donated some food, floors mats and blankets. The children seem happy and well taken care of. They eagerly displayed their abilities and even did sing some songs for us. It was encouraging to see these children step up and perform activities way beyond their perceived abilities. I was glad to see that facility although small was well kept and maintained good hygiene. Spandana has also hired a cook at the facility for providing healthy food to the inmates.


I learnt from Jitendra Kumar that the building where the children are sheltered is a rented facility. The facility has space limitations and has no room for expansion. Spandana is in the process of planning and building a permanent facility to house the children. With the help contributions from people from in and around the village, the organization has managed to begin the construction of the building. The foundation and the pillars have been raised. Jitendra Kumar has been desperately looking for funding to complete the construction of the orphanage home.

I urge the Asha Kansas City Chapter to review the proposal and provide the necessary support within its means.  
